
 

 

 

 

 
  

WeeklE-Newsletter: October 14 
   

THIS WEEK AT ZION 
 

Sunday, October 16 

* The flowers are sponsored by Sam and Adele King in honor of their son Justin and their 

daughters Alison and Jessica on their October birthdays!  

* The special rose bud is in honor of Thelma Pearson’s 99th birthday on Monday! 

* The communion elements are sponsored by Lisa Nelson in memory of her mother Grace 

Rohrbach’s birthday.  

 In-Person Worship – 9:00 a.m.  

 Livestream/Recorded Worship – 9:00 a.m. 

     Link: http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

      Adult Sunday School – 10:30 a.m.   

           Study of Romans – Parlor 

           Wired Word – Zone & Zoom (https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266) 

      CROP Walk – 1:30 p.m. (Greek Orthodox Church, Hershey Ave., Lanc.) 
 

Monday, October 17 

 Food Pantry – 10 a.m. – 1 p.m. 

 Council – 7 p.m. 
 

Tuesday, October 18 

 Bible Study – 9 - 10:30 a.m. (Parlor) 

 Scouts – 6 p.m. (Sunday School Rooms) 
 

Wednesday, October 19 

 Food Pantry – 10 a.m. – 1 p.m. 
 

Thursday, October 20 

 Community Meal – 5:30 p.m.  

 Choir – 6 p.m. (Choir Room) 
 

Friday, October 21 
 

Saturday, October 22 
 

Sunday, October 23 

 In-Person Worship – 9:00 a.m.  

 Livestream/Recorded Worship – 9:00 a.m. 

     Link: http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

      Adult Sunday School – 10:30 a.m.   

           Study of Romans – Parlor 

           Wired Word – Zone & Zoom (https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266) 

  

 

 
Anne Rankin, Parish Administrator 

85 E. Brandt Boulevard 
Landisville, PA 17538 

(717) 898-2911 (o) 
(717) 945-4585 (c) 

adminzelc@comcast.net 
 

Connecting with God; Connecting with Others; Connecting others with God 

http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266
http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266


 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS, GOD-SIGHTINGS, UPDATES, & EVENTS 
 

Please either email the 

church office or write in 

the black book on the 

podium in the Narthex 

the names of friends and 

family who have died 

since last Novermber so 

they can be included in 

the special remembrance 

in worship on All Saints Day, Sunday, November 6. Please note their full name and the 

date of their death. 

 

More information about this will come out soon.  You will 

receive a letter from Council President, Adele King, in your 

email that will include information about things like the meeting 

date, budget information sessions, leadership in the coming year, 

and the 2023 budget.  Stay tuned…    

 

 

UPDATED CONTACT INFORMATION 

Richard & Marilyn Heim   Dave Albin 

c/o Magnolia’s    717-333-0983 (cell) 

1870 Rohrerstown Rd. 

Lancaster, PA 17601 

 

FOOD PANTRY UPDATE 

If you are interested in donating to the Pantry in the next couple of weeks, they are 

specifically looking for the following 

items: 

Canned vegetable soup  Mac/cheese 

Ramen noodles  Penne pasta 

Canned carrots   Egg noodles 

Canned potatoes  Large jelly 

Large peanut butter  Cereal 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

CROP WALK: SUNDAY AFTERNOON 

 

FINALLY!  This Sunday is the day for the 50th Annual CROP Walk here in Lancaster! 

It’s not too late to sign up or donate!  Right now, Ed and Cindy Blough, Mary and Scott 

Hetrick, Randy Miller, and Pastor Tim are going be representing Team Zion on the walk 

but you can show up and register at the door at 1:00 p.m. if you have decided at the last 

minute to join in the fun! Zion has a long-standing interest in being involved with hunger 

ministries and helping to curb food insecurity. In this same interest, the Walk supports 

and helps local families and others across the globe who are struggling with hunger.  
 

Please join us - with your steps and your donations make a difference! 
 

Invite your friends and neighbors!  We have exceeded our goal of $250, but the more we 

raise, the more we are helping so keep it coming!  You can donate online or you can 

write a check made out to CWS/CROP. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TO REGISTER OR DONATE ONLINE. VISIT: 
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/team/zion-lutheran-church-

landisville 

https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/team/zion-lutheran-church-landisville
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2022/team/zion-lutheran-church-landisville


 

 

GIVE CHOIR A CHANCE!  

Choir rehearses at 6 p.m. every Thursday. All are invited to join in at 

any time! If you have questions contact John (johnplandis@gmail.com 

or 717-875-6182).  

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL: 10:30 a.m.  

In the Parlor… This class is studying the book of Romans using a video series by Max 

Lucado. 

In the Zone…The Wired Word Class meets to talk about current events and how they 

relate to our lives as Christians.  A Zoom option is available for this class if you are 

unable to be there in-person: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266  

 

JOYFUL NOISE OFFERING 

 The Joyful Noise Offering this month will go to Lutheran 

Disaster Response (more specifically, the Lower Susquehanna 

Synod’s Disaster Response Fund).   

 

IN CASE YOU MISSED IT… 

The concert last Sunday afternoon at Zion by the Rizzetta’s Tones was a real treat!  

Thank you to those who came out to support our Zion Musik Concert Series. If you 

would like to be a sponsor to help support future concerts, there are forms on the ushers’ 

table and on the ledge in the back hallway.  You can also contact the church office.   

  

                 

mailto:johnplandis@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266


 

 

MONTHLY MESSAGE FROM YOUR COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

Please note that all teams could use “new ideas” and, as you read through these updates, 

prayerfully consider where you could be of assistance. 
 

• Your Executive Team, along with the help of our Parish Administrator and 

Council Secretary, has completed the constitution and bylaws updates, and is 

beginning work on our church policies. They also guide Council whenever an 

issue comes up. 
 

• Your Finance Team is busy putting together a budget. They are planning an 

informational meeting for the congregation on October 30. 
 

• Members of the ReVITALization team attended a webinar in relationship with 

Fall Stewardship and updates to Simply Giving. They are moving toward more 

Temple Talks and updates in the newsletter and bulletin announcements. 
 

• As part of the Care/Fellowship Team, The Men of Zion held a beautiful and 

nourishing picnic at Lake Grubb. For Rally Day on September 18, the team held 

an informative session on the history of Zion and a breakfast. 
 

• Your Property Team has been working on live-streaming issues, specifically 

related to the camera and microphones. Additionally, the team has been trying to 

locate leaks in our roof over the kitchen area. Updates to our network server is also 

warranted and Council approved funds to do that. 
 

• Your Social Outreach Team has had COBYS come and present details of their 

program. Additionally, the Community Meal has started up again under the 

leadership of Mary Hetrick. Plans are being made for the Crop Walk on October 

16. 
 

• Your Worship and Music Team looked at possible changes to the service and has 

decided to keep things as is for now. Kim Paternoster agreed to oversee decorating 

for special services and occasions. After hearing more information about the 

Thrivent Action program from Ann Seitz-Brown, suggestions for programs and 

initiatives have been discussed.  There has also been discussion about when to host 

concerts.  In addition, the live-streaming issues have been discussed. 
 

• The Personnel Team is working on salary recommendations for employees, while 

updating job descriptions. 
 

Remember, we work for YOU and the LORD and many hours go in to our service. We 

can use help in any of the areas of our ministry and we pray that each of you will 

consider ReVITALizing efforts toward using your time and talent in serving. Thank you! 



 

 

Adele is pleased to share 

that her daughter, Alison 

Lanyon, recently won the 

2022 Mid-Atlantic 

Regional Award for 

Reporter of a Featured 

Human Interest story.  

This is her 4th Emmy.  

She also received the Simply the 

Best Award for television 

personality from the Readers 

Poll for Harrisburg Magazine 

and the Keystone Award 

(second place as anchor reporter 

for Division II and 1st place for 

a sports feature for Division IV).  Congrats Alison! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING UP IN 

NOVEMBER AT 

NAWAKWA… 
 



 

 

2160 E. Lincoln Hwy. Suite 18 

    Lanc., 17602 

   717-299-1113 

www.parishresourcecenter.org 

 

 

 

 

October 22 

9 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

Online and In-Person 
The Enneagram is an ancient system that can help us 

understand human behavior. Used by spiritual guides 

for over 2000 years, this system describes nine 

personality styles with many variations. Although it is 

first and foremost a journey of self-discovery, this 

model of the Enneagram can also increase 

understanding and harmony in our relationships, 

offering a path for personal and spiritual growth. 

  

 

 

 

  

Using Your Church Space 

October 20  

7 -- 8:30 p.m. 

Zoom 
Many churches are asking themselves how to be good stewards of 

their buildings and land, especially as in-person attendance shrinks 

and classrooms sit unused. Bringing community partners into your 

space can revitalize both partners, and provide vital services to 

your community. But how do you determine what needs your community has or who good 

partners might be? What effects might this have on your physical space and on your 

congregation? Hear from Grace Lutheran, First United Methodist, and Bright Side 

Opportunities, who have opened their spaces up to provide vital community services and 

energized their congregations in the process. 
 

For more information about these or other events and to register, visit: 

https://parishresourcecenter.org/programming/ 

 

http://www.parishresourcecenter.org/


 

 

REVITALIZATION INITIATIVE EFFORTS … A preview into what will be 

celebrated on Sunday in worship! 

 

 

 

 

 

May 

October 



 

 

PRAYER LIST 
FOR HEALING 

Laura Wierschke 

Lisa Nelson             

Jess Barcaro                

Kevin Reinhart  

Chase Pipkin    

Deb Long   

Connie Alsedek   

Joe Adams        

Mary Zimmerman  

Marvin Ruch    

Kate Donnan        

Bill Grove    

Judie Ingersoll  

Barbara Williams  

Joan Mays    

Kay Crawford    

Holly Hoover  

Sam King   

Harry Musselman  

Ed Kunkle (Brother-in-law of Al Ramer) 

Loma Slike (Mother of Sue Wise)   

Pam Alger (Sister of Pat Landis) 

Brook Ross (Friend of Barb Williams)   

William Hartman (Father of Deb Grube) 

Mike LaFata (Son-in-law of Bill & Julia Grove) 

Ernie Johnson (Friend of Barb Williams) 

Peggy & Rick Dolly (Relatives of Barb Williams) 

 

FOR COMFORT, PEACE, STRENGTH, & SAFETY 
Thelma Pearson  

Lucy Davis              

Betty Stoner    

Arlene Miller 

Deb McCartney  

George Potts                

Richard & Marilyn Heim         

Horst Bernhard and family  

Connie Grow and family.              

Tom Miller and family 



 

 

Ruth Burkett (Mother of Deb Long)  

Vaun Hile (Father of Lynda Sherwood) 

Arlene Wise (Sister-in-law of Dave Wise)           

Dorothy Mattern (Mother of Denise Haun) 

Ed & Dotty Sites (Parents of Cathy Benedict) 

Jennifer Kready (Daughter of Dave & Donna Dumeyer 

 

FOR PROTECTION  
Evan Benedict   

Christopher Wright   

Chris Andrew             

Thom Whitesel 

Ryan Stitzel    

Doug Kautter                         

Justin Gorlaski          

Tyler Duke (Great Grandson of Jan Reeves)        

Corey Landis (Nephew of Jesse & Pat Landis) 

David Adams (Son-in-law of John & Kathleen Hay, and husband of Liz) 

 

IN CELEBRATION 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  

17th – Thelma Pearson (99th!), Katrina Rosen 

18th – Wilson Pipkin 

*Send a card to Thelma in celebration of her 99th birthday! 

121 Home Lane 

Landisville, PA 17538 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY! 

22nd – Jon & Karen Wright 

 

HAPPY BELATED 30th ANNIVERSARY to Kim & Jim Paternoster on October 11.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

MINISTRY LEADERS 
Ministers                                                                                            Members of the Congregation 

Pastor                                                                                                      Rev. Timothy Seitz-Brown 

Music Director                                                                                                                John Landis 

Parish Administrator                                                                                                     Anne Rankin 

Worship Technology Assistant                                                                                      David Albin 

Lay Ministry Assistant                                                                                                Diane Gerlach 

Council President                                                                                                            Adele King 

Council Vice President                                                                                              Dave Dumeyer 

Sextons                                                                                                            Brian Bourassa (a.m.) 

                                                                                                                              Tom Miller (p.m.) 

 

WORSHIP, SUNDAY SCHOOL, & CONTACT INFO. 
In-Person Worship                                                                                           Sundays @ 9:00 a.m.  

Livestream & Recorded Link for services held indoors                                http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

Sunday Scholars Class (Parlor)                                                                     Sundays @ 10:30 a.m.  

Wired Word Class (Zone)                                                                              Sundays @ 10:30 a.m.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266 

Church Office                717-898-2911 

Pastor                                                                                                                           717-332-4216  

Parish Administrator                                                                                                   717-945-4585 

Council President                610-247-1497 

Office Email                                                                                                adminzelc@comcast.net 

Pastor Email                                                                                        zion1517pastor@gmail.com 

Council President Email                                                                                        adelel3@aol.com 

Music Director mail                                                                     zionlandisvillemusic@gmail.com 

Website                                                                                        www.zionhempfield.net 

Facebook                                                           Zion Lutheran Hempfield 

Church Address                                                       85 E. Brandt Blvd. Landisville, PA 17538 

Office Address                                                        75 E. Brandt Blvd. Landisville, PA 17538 

 

 

http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266
mailto:adminzelc@comcast.net
mailto:zion1517pastor@gmail.com
mailto:zionlandisvillemusic@gmail.com
http://www.zionhempfield.net/

